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March 15, 2025 
 

Howdy “Pardners” and 

greetings from Greenville, 

South Carolina. I know, the 

last time we reported to you 

we were in Texas and headed West. However, you may recall 

that I needed to come back to Greenville so that the cardiologist 

that did an ablation procedure for Atrial Flutter last February, 

could do another 

ablation procedure for 

Atrial Fibrillation. Cheryl 

and I finished a meeting 

in Killeen Texas on 

Friday, March 7th and the next day flew to South Carolina to 

prepare for the procedure on Wednesday, March 12. Thank you 

to all of you who prayed for me. The procedure went well and the 

doctor said he believes he was able to deal with all of the problem 

areas. I will now spend the next couple of weeks recovering. 

Please pray that I will heal quickly and completely from the 

procedure and that I will not be plagued by “A-Fib” again. We will, 

Lord willing, return to our trailer in Texas and head to Arizona to 

resume our meeting schedule again on March 13th.  

SPECIAL PRAYER REQUEST 
We would like to ask special prayer for 

Cheryl’s mother Mrs. Lorraine Proper. She 

has been diagnosed with stage four cancer. 

It has been found in multiple places. (bones, 

breast, and lungs) Please pray that the Lord 

would heal her if that is His will, and that the 

treatments that are being given to her will help her as she battles 

this disease.  

      ANOTHER REQUEST   _   
The day before we left 

Texas for South Carolina 

I was washing the trailer 

and found that the right 

rear corner of the rig was 

beginning to separate. 

We need to get that fixed right away before more damage is 

caused due to water intrusion from rain. We have been on the 

phone, long distance, with mobile and non mobile repair options 

to get this work done while we are away. We will not be back to 

the trailer until March 31st. Please pray that the Lord will direct us 

to the right people to meet this need in the right timing. 

We plan to depart on June 5th for Fiji. Veteran missionaries, Paul 

and Martha Daku are arranging our schedule. We look forward 

to the nightly evangelistic meetings and daily school assemblies. 

Please pray as the Dakus try to get permission for us to visit the 

schools again. The government is making it more difficult. 

ITINERARY 

2025 
 

March 13-31 – Recovering from Medical Procedure  
Apr. 13-18 – Trinity Baptist Fellowship Church, Phoenix, AZ 
Apr. 20-25 – Gateway Baptist Church, Dewey-Humboldt, AZ 
Apr. 27-30 – Gateway Baptist Church, Las Vegas, NV 
 
 

OPEN DATES 

2025 
May 11-16, May 25-30 – Southern and Central California 

Aug. 10-13 – South and Central California  

Aug. 31-Sept. 3 – Central California or Idaho 

Nov. 2-7, Nov.9-14, Nov. 16-21– Michigan, Ohio, Pennsylvania 
 

PLEASE PRAY FOR: 
• Rapid and Complete recovery from the procedure. 

• Safety in travel. 

• A full schedule for 2025. 

• More souls for Jesus! 
 

 

              Yours for Souls, 

   Barry and Cheryl Webb 

Ministry Update 
Barry Webb Evangelistic Ministries, Inc. 

24214 Red Rock Lane, SW, Rawlings, MD 21557 
(607) 207-6279, bwemi@juno.com, www.setlinc.com/bwemi 

 

 

 


